
January 2, 2025 
 

The Shelby County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:00 A.M. in the 
Supervisors Chamber in the Courthouse with the following members present: Bryce 
Schaben, Charles Parkhurst, Mike Kolbe, and Taryn Knapp, Clerk. 
 
Chairman, Bryce Schaben, asked that any conflict of interest be stated concerning any 
item on the agenda. None were stated. 
 
It was moved by Parkhurst, seconded by Kolbe, to approve the agenda. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
It was moved by Kolbe, seconded by Parkhurst to approve the minutes of January 2nd. 
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Todd Valline, Executive Director of the Shelby County Chamber of Commerce and 
Industry, was present to thank Shelby County on the successful Shop and Win 
promotion in December. There were over $126,500 spent at Shelby County businesses. 
Valline also gave an update on CDL programs that are offered at the IWCC Campus in 
Harlan, upcoming Legislative Coffee, Shelby County Cattleman’s Annual Banquet, and 
other events. 
 
Chris Frederickson, Shelby County Engineer, gave an update on road conditions after 
the snow. Plows and maintainers have been out, and brushing and cleaning trees will 
begin soon.  
 
The Supervisor committee reports included Bryce Schaben who said the Conservation 
Board is working in the Nature Center to upgrade the turtle habitat.  
 
Geralyn Greer, Shelby County Recorder, presented her quarterly department head 
report. Greer then advised on the current activities including recreational vehicle 
renewals which were due the end of December. Boat renewal notices have been mailed 
out and are due April 30th. Greer also gave an update on hunting and fishing license 
renewals, and the modernization project legislation initiative by Recorders. 
 
Brent Scheve from the Agency updated the Supervisors with coverages and required 
bonds for Shelby County. He also explained the history of County insurances and the 
changes over the years.  
 
Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


